Associated Students of Colorado State University

Forty-Fourth Senate

Twenty Seventh Session

April 22, 2015

Agenda

- I. Call to Order
- II. Pledge
- III. Roll Call
- IV. Gallery Input
- V. Consent Agenda
 - 4.15.2015 Minutes
 - i. Laffey: I move to approve the consent agenda
 - 1. Vote: 16.0.0

VI. Guest Speakers

Emma Belmont and Aaron Fodge, Transfort Updates: I want to thank you for the bike seat cover. Great job today with Earth Day. I will talk to you briefly about the transit proposal that this body approved a year ago. Last year, we had a transit proposal funded by you and the university in my department and put in \$750,000. I think you have represented the students well with this transit. We have added additional transit, around the horn, additional service on the 31, the first two connections to the foothills campus. Before, students had to drive out there. We made one final investment which is the 34, which goes to the vet hospital. You helped us with that and invested in that. Let me show you the results of that. What we did was when you hop onto the transit, you are tracked and we know where you got on and they will talk to you about the Elizabeth corridor. This is the city of fort Collins and the boardings of May of last year. This is when the max started. Watch as we flip through these a little bit. You can visibly see the impact that you have made. Look along the corridor and so many have been increased in just half a month. Imagine if all these trips were personal vehicles. As time goes on, you can see the new services being used. You can see that you spent this money and are helping thousands of people per day. A lot of that is accredited to you. What I have highlighted is the new routes. This is January. The 31 that heads down plum had 27,000 riders for half the month of January. Of the 33, there is 3000 for half the month. The max had 55,000 trips. We can't break apart if they are students or not. The horn had 13,000 trips. The numbers on the left are year to date, and then these

are the month. The horn jumped and so did the max. The 31 is almost carrying as many people as Max is. This is all of you, the students. You are helping people come to campus. We had a week off this month and still had a huge amount. I wanted to bring this to you tonight because I wanted you to notice the ramifications of your investment. This was made by your senate last year.

- i. Bondi: I know there is conversation, is there any modifications or suggestions that might change something?
 - 1. Fodge: they are looking at Elizabeth and making it enhanced. What could be on the corridor, you have an influence for future plans.
 - 2. Bondi: I know some of the concerns I've heard is that we have a number of routes that end early. I was wondering if there is work to get an idea of which of those routes will be extending hours or rethinking that structure.
 - a. Fodge: They want to run a route that is full and the likelihood of those being full is pretty good. They have done some of this. You have a voice in this planning process. As your representative of this university, that's a concern I raise all the time. We have employees that aren't getting served either.
- ii. Laffey: We currently serve the southern corner, is there any conversation of serving the rest?
 - Fodge: the north part of that campus has some challenges in terms of serving transit and the roadways and parking lots do not support a bus that big. We have the possibility of having a circular route. I have heard numbers of students who would love to travel out there. We want to serve that need. Transfort is going out to see how buses can turn around in there.
- iii. King: As a commuter, I drive up to the rec center and park. I am wondering if there are students that park along those bus lines on Elizabeth. Have you heard problems of students' cars being damaged with high bus times?
 - 1. Fodge: I haven't heard it on Elizabeth yet. They are spilling out in that area. I haven't heard anything yet about transit.
- City of Ft. Collins, West Elizabeth Plan:
 - i. 1: We are going to present the west Elizabeth corridor plan. It's a co-managed project and will look at biking, pedestrian, and busing. This is an enhanced travel corridor. We are looking at enhancing those 3 modes and the first ETC was the mason corridor. We might see big improvements like those.

- ii. 2: Some of our plans are city wide and then some are honed in in specific areas. The west central area plan was adopted earlier this year. That's the area south and west of campus and we worked closely with you all to plan for that whole area. Digging in deeper, Emma introduced the ETC. Our most recent ETC plan was completed in harmony corridor. The plans or precursors. The transportation master plan is the city wide document and guides all things transportation and part of that is ETC and what it means is that we are designing these corridors to meet the unique needs of that area. A lot of our roads are designed for the motor vehicle in mind and some of these improvements.
- iii. 1: The general area is linking CSU's main campus and the foothills campus. How we do that is up in the air. We want to get some feedback from you. We are also looking at the adjacent streets and there is a light blue bubble around the corridor for more comfortable bike routes and adjacent transit routes and pedestrian improvements. Shields and Elizabeth intersection is really hard for everyone. We are looking to make that intersection and entry way to CSU. The process, we are in the beginning stages. We have just started this project and are in initial feedback stages. We are looking for input and then we will move through other stages. These stages are used for our ability to apply for funding in the future. We go through initial understanding, then visioning stage, define goals, then alternative stages in how to meet the goals and vision, then towards the end we look at the final drafting of the plan. It's about an 18 month progress. We are coming back in September to look for agreement in our vision. We are including you all through this process.
- iv. 2: We are having some events we set up through the project and come to other events to get out in a variety of ways to involve community. We are providing online tools as well. How can you get involved? We would love to hear your input fcgov.com/westelizabeth. We have links to an online survey and wikimap and you can go and click on an intersection and add comments on that specific area. You can put photos on there. We have some posters. We have neighborhood listening sessions, the 29th and may 4th. It's a 2 hour workshop, there will be food. It's a chance to come give input. We want to hear what it's like for you to travel. In a few weeks, we will conduct tours in the corridor and are looking at May 4th and May 11th. We would welcome you to lead a tour or join us. You can sign up online with that in the next week or so. Help us spread the word and tell your friends and encourage them to attend events. If you want to apply for our project stakeholder committee,

- we can have people that can dive in deep in the corridor and help guide the planning effort.
- v. 1: if you use the corridor, what works well, what not? How do we keep students involved?
 - 1. Bondi: I live off of the corridor. I bike to campus frequently and bus as well. I find regularly that having the bike line split between gutter and pavement, I find myself struggling to transition. There is a lot of junk in the bike lane after it snows. Car traffic and how close to the bike lane and semis and the buses are coming in and out of the bike lane. I've more often than not watched buses almost hit bikers. I am glad to see you all. We will have two departments next year that can be involved in this next year. Getting access to student input, we have abilities for student voice surveys and help push engagement. We are losing parking spaces and we need this.
 - 2. Lee: Something we could do is have a committee or subcommittee to be involved with. There is a set up in which people can be involved with.
 - 3. King: What forms of media do you use?
 - a. 1: Social media, newspaper, press releases, email distribution, websites. We might do polling through texting.
 - b. King: a fair amount of students read the SOURCE and the collegian. Not as much the SOURCE. A table on the plaza can be good every once in a while. A lot of students travel through there and maybe booths by the transit center. The only complaint I have is the right turn lane turning onto shields, since it's a green, it's really close.
 - 4. Balster: As far as my input goes, when there are sports games and there's a huge mass of people, the power in numbers mean they disregard whatever the light happens to be. As far as getting student feedback, I don't know if there is any way to target the students who are using that resource as they swipe their IDs.
 - 5. Dannemiller: When coming up on that intersection, as a bike if you want to go to straight to campus, you have to cut across from the bike lane and in the early morning there's a lot of cars that want to go one way while cars go straight.
 - 6. Laffey: When I use it, mostly in the night, there is always back up on the shields Elizabeth exit. There is usually several cars backing up the streets. It's not efficient.

- 7. Bailey: The stadium, with the bars in the area, there is a lot of living corridors, there will be people traffic.
- 8. King: I was riding the max today and there was a gentleman giving out surveys on the bus, and I thought that was helpful but I wasn't able to turn it in. if there was a box, that would be helpful.
- 9. Bondi: I know there is a significant move to moving toward medium density in housing numbers. I know the numbers are going up. I think there will be a parking loss in that area. Considerations looking into where parking can be available would be nice. Something similar to what we have with the max with the parking lots through there, there will be a lot of new people living there.
- Rocky Mountain Student Media: I am the executive editor and I am on the online manager.
 - i. 1: We are thinking about a slight shift in printing frequency.
 - ii. 2: we print 5 days a week currently and we are considering keeping daily digital but not daily print product but having just as much content and limiting printing.
 - iii. 1: We want to do this to expand digital services and enhance educational experience for the collegian and because of the financial realities.
 - iv. 2: We have done some surveys and studies and we found that they prefer to view content on mobile websites. Our mobile numbers doubled. Our survey says our students want to get breaking news. We can do this through our app.
 - v. 1: that doesn't mean we don't want to emphasize print. 46% New York Times of their revenue comes from their Sunday edition in print. There is that shift to social media.
 - vi. 2: The number one source for news is social media and then the collegian and then websites in general.
 - vii. 1: We found that about half of CSU students read a newspaper daily. It shows our audience is going to online.
 - viii. 2: We found 50.8% of students read collegian once a week, people are reading the print product.
 - ix. 1: our website has grown drastically and it's showing our CSU students going to our website.
 - x. 2: Educational experience: media outlets are moving toward digital media and we want to teach journalism students how to put content on line and doing videos and media. Anyone works for the collegian knows we are producing info for a website not the daily print cycle.

- xi. 1: Finances. Our ad revenues are projected to go down 31%. When we look at the trend, it's been declining for all newspaper companies. We are questioning the worth of printing daily.
- xii. 2: our ad revenue has been a decrease and are predicting an even bigger decrease. We want to stay ahead of that trend and make sure we are matching with our ad revenue.
- xiii. 1: We want to be committed to enhancing services and remaining in our budget, we want to cut down on printing frequency.
 - 1. Laffey: You're cutting on print revenue, less advertising would be available.
 - a. 1: it'll be about the same. It means those ads are in the paper that entire week and get more frequency in those ads.
 - 2. Williams: Would you be printing on a regular schedule? Or spontaneous?
 - a. 2: right now, our best day for advertising is Thursday and Monday and we want to keep those and then next it would be based on ad revenue. Tuesday is a bad ad day and so is Friday.
 - 3. Jordan: 3-4 days a week?
 - a. 1: We don't have an exact number yet but are looking at it. It's a big transition so we might just cut one for now. Our company is out of Berthoud and are on recycled paper and changed to tab.
 - b. Jordan: Have you talked to these producers at all?
 - i. 1: Yes, we have made sure they know.
 - 4. Sydoriak: will it be the same amount of pages?
 - a. 1: It would probably be bigger so we can add more content and looking at doing long term pieces.
 - 5. King: do you have an email list?
 - a. 1: We used to in the past. And thought about bringing it back.
 - b. King: I spoke to some folks having a tab for the elections itself, have you thought of anything like that?
 - i. 1: Yes, we will establish an enterprise desk so they can produce special editions to insert an extras section.
 - 6. Balster: Any revenue online?

- a. 1: We do, but not near as much as print. We are looking at expanding that. We have to make sure ads are in the paper daily. If we can take that time on the website, we will.
- b. Balster: how would your staffing needs change?
 - i. 2: It will change quite a bit. We are separating our digital from our print staff. And working to make sure everyone is focused on digital. All reporters will be under that and our print manager will put content online for the paper and making sure we are educating them for media first.
- 7. Hill: Will we see improvements or remaking?
 - a. 1: Yeah we are in the process of completely redoing our website and working towards making our mobile app and want to make sure that grows and works in tandem with our website and social media will improve.
- 8. Hansen: when it comes to increasing readership, has there been a consideration of supplemental releases that will focus on certain topics?
 - a. 1: Yes we want to push with our enterprise release next year. We can see certain things being really successful and we see boosts in ad revenue.
 - b. 2: Cutting printing days will open us up for more of those and we can put regular special days out for holidays, elections, etc.

VII. Ratification & Swearing in of New Members

- Nick Dannemiller, Chief Justice
 - i. Guinn: Nick is someone who is always willing to help and is really friendly. We decided Nick is the right person for the job and is eager to learn more.
 - ii. Higgins: What type of different programming will you do? And what partnership will you see?
 - Dannemiller: Overall, our branch has this idea to be an advocate for
 justice and the idea of social justice is prominent. As the court, we
 can partner with our diversity and outreach groups and lend some
 support and in my bio I meant that we would partner with an event
 and that would be our programming.
 - iii. Vote: 16.0.1
- Mike Lensky, Senator College of Business

VIII. Executive Reports

- Block: Everyone that has a Facebook account, go like the ASCSU sustainability page. Monday we had bring your own bag and handed out 275 reusable grocery bags with flyers for shopping lists and seasonal foods. People were excited. We had our movie night last night which was successful. Only one ASCSU affiliated people came and we had over 15 people and everyone was really interested in ASCSU and what we do. We showed plastic paradise. We did some sustainability trivia. Today we had the earth day fair. We did pledge for plants and had students write a sustainability pledge. We handed out 400 plants in 2 hours. The fair was really fun and we had a line the whole time. Tomorrow is bike to breakfast from 7:30 to 9:15. I have one person signed up for that. We have longboard to lunch by meridian and Friday is bring your own cup and will be in Morgan's grind giving out reusable mugs. Earth week is going really successful. I saved bags for everyone.
- Whitesell: May 4th we are doing a de-stress day and will have paper evaluations of the anti-stigma campaign. I have a sign up from 10-3 if you want to volunteer. We will also have de-stress activities. An email will be going out about CSU's campus in Todos Santos and there has been lack of community support. If anyone is interested in learning more about that, let me know. We brought student excused absence policy to committee of teaching and learning but we are coming back again May 5th. A group on campus is creating a video about responsible drinking and want student leaders next year to help out.
- Wester: We have been working on this absentee policy. It'll be passed in the fall if it doesn't pass this spring. The pass student task force is having their last meeting next Tuesday the 28th. Thanks for everyone that sat on that committee and we will be taking steps to continue that next year.
- Wells: We have some random acts of kindness days coming up on Monday. We will be on the plaza from 10-2 and we will have popsicles. We will have otter pops and are hoping to have the walrus ice cream cards. One of them is next Wednesday and we will have chippers lanes cards and nice snacks. And the final one will have chippers lanes cards, coupons for fort fun, and walrus cards and possible trampoline cards. Tomorrow night is take back the night and will bring awareness to sexual assault and rape. We encourage students to attend at 5pm and the march is from Montford quad to old town and will listen to a key note speaker. The WGAC is having an open house in their office and you can get a t shirt from reframe that says #4, don't rape. You need to earn this shirt. They will do reframe quizzes. You will get an email with that site.
- IX. Judicial Reports
- X. Senator Reports

 Higgins: for college of Ag, this Friday, I encourage you to go to café Mexicali and they will give us 20% of the proceeds to our college council. May 6th, if you go to the montford quad, there will be free ice cream.

XI. Associate Senator Reports

• Williams: I wanted to say I have been asked by a representative of a fraternity to announce that their event is a fundraiser next Wednesday from 3-6 to raise money for a charity for wounded warriors. Come and ask me in you have questions.

XII. Confidence Business

XIII. Committee Reports

- Internal Affairs
 - i. Laffey: I will review what was done in committee. We didn't know we had bill #4417. It's still in our committee.
 - 1. Jordan: Senator Seel presented it last week and it was laid over from last week.
 - ii. Bill #4417 Adjudicated Elections
 - iii. Resolution #4420 Study Abroad In Israel
 - 1. Laffey: we made 5 amendments with endorsements and we added 3 therefore clauses that have to do with technology. We changed the first therefore clause to formally support "for". That will be on the floor tonight as we released it from committee. We discussed Rioux and Will's resolution and it wants to be stayed in committee.
- External Affairs
 - i. Nolan: Due to a lack of quorum, we did not officially meet.
- University Issues
 - i. King: We did meet and I pulled the bill and talked about the issue of motorcycle parking spaces during the snow and we sent it to some folks and it's in committee.

XIV. Old Business

- Bill #4417 Adjudicated Elections
 - i. Jordan: I move to adopt bill #4417.
 - ii. Jordan: I move we adopt the committee report.
 - 1. Jordan: The committee fixed and clarified some things to make sense. It added the job description for the judicial branch as well. It's all in line and makes it function.
 - 2. Vote: 16.0.1
 - iii. Laffey: I object to having Kim Grubbs be referred to a jack of all trades I don't think it's appropriate.

- 1. Li Puma: That's her preferred title.
- iv. Jordan: Just because this came up last week, it falls under the same loophole that it would be passed with elections. The vote we take tonight would be the final vote.
- v. Laffey: I feel that overall there are some good aspects but I do not believe that the elections committee should become a part of the judicial branch. Right now, we report to two different areas, the president and the court. It's a perfect balance and I do not think this should be changed and I do not support this bill because of that.
- vi. Vote: 8.4.5
- Resolution #4420 Study Abroad in Israel
 - i. Laffey: I move to adopt resolution 4420.
 - ii. Laffey: I move to accept the committee report.
 - 1. Vote: 14.0.3
 - iii. Sydoriak: Last time this was on the floor, we asked for it to be broader, that wasn't done. It's ironic that it says these international abilities are limited, but it limits it to Israel. I motion to amend the resolution to remove the whereas clause that talks about how Israel is the safest Middle Eastern country.
 - 1. Sydoriak: it makes it abrasive and causes contention. It shouldn't pass with this. We shouldn't have this language in the resolution
 - 2. Laffey: The committee did not agree with you because the bill is not political.
 - 3. Jefri: Thank you for such notice. This bill is supposed to be academic and we don't need political opinion in this. I disagree with this statement and it shouldn't be in an academic bill.
 - 4. Hill: I don't take issue with the bill in general but we have to acknowledge the fact that we represent students and with this comment, they take issue with some of the comments such as human rights and that area. The fact we are having this conversation means this is a political view. If you make this bill political, it will sell that way to a certain community with CSU.
 - 5. Jordan: I do agree with the statement, it's a good bill as a whole. I encourage a yes on the amendment.
 - 6. Hansen: I do agree with the overall sentiment of this bill but with this whereas clause, I take issue with. The country as a whole, yes probably is the freest in the region. The contention is coming from what happens around that region. I encourage a yes vote.
 - 7. Vote: 15.1.1

- iv. Hill: I support expanding our travel to Israel but the only thing I wonder about is what this will look like and that's the only thing I worry about. I worry about what this program will look like. And ensuring it's an academic based trip and it doesn't run into some of the similar things as the whereas clause involved.
- v. Nolan: is it allowed for Senator Laffey to be both the writer and sponsor?
 - 1. Hansen: yes
 - 2. Jordan: I would encourage an opinion to be requested on this topic.
- vi. Wells: I am concerned because it dumps an idea on the international programs without them knowing and I would like to speak to see what this would look like rather than just saying you should do this.
- vii. Higgins: I move to make a friendly amendment to change my name.
- viii. Bailey: My concern is the safety of students. Middle East isn't pro America right now. ISIS is going all over the place but either way, that's some of my concern and go talk to international students.
- ix. Goldstone: I am a big fan of this bill. I agree with previous speaker because I believe this could be good to not just Israel. I think we are on the right track and I encourage a yes vote.
- x. Hansen: you can just fly there directly. I agree with broadening these areas and I would like to see this expand further but this is a step in the right direction.
- xi. Gallery: Being to Israel, you don't have to fly to turkey to get there or anywhere unstable. I was just there 2 weeks ago and flew from here to Germany and then straight to Israel. There are multiple affiliated programs where you can study abroad. You will see there are many affiliated programs of other Arab countries and Israel is the last front to the Middle East. This is strictly academic. The best academic schools in the world go to this region for this. This is meant for academics.

xii. Vote: 13.1.2

XV. New Business

- Resolution #4426 Stadium Advisory Committee Student Representation
- Bill #4419
 - i. King: I move to adopt resolution #4426
 - ii. King: During the passage of the agreement, there is a student on the SAG that meets once every 6 months and is appointed by the administration. The point of this is to bring in student input and I've emailed this out to members of the board members and councilmen and this is bringing in

support that this idea could send representation to the stadium advisory group. This is just asking for the consideration from a stronger voice.

- 1. Bondi: Why is this a resolution and not a bill?
 - a. King: Because it is only encouraging the consideration of it?
 - b. Bondi: upon passage, this bill will be presented to the board of governors. You realize that if we pass this, it would only be an encouragement but if it's a bill, they have to go do that.
- 2. Kendall: Would the recommended appointment support the current admin would elect that?
 - a. King: This will start and encourage this. It depends on the needs of the board of governors.
 - b. Kendall: Have you asked the opinions of the admin of CSU?
 - King: I have yet to get responses but right now I don't have any input but I have sought their input and I have input on the city of fort Collins side.
- 3. Hansen: Is there any current mechanisms right now for that student to have feedback from that body as whole or who gets appointed right now?
 - a. King: That would be within the intergovernmental agreement. I can get back to you on that.
- 4. Laffey: When will the committee meet?
 - a. King: 6 months after the completion of the stadium itself. I want to have these things in place so we can have a member ready to appoint.
- 5. Lensky: How do you plan to appoint that student and what qualifications are you looking for?
 - a. King: I am hoping to wrap this up into a department and with that position, you would also be on that board or have a student be elected. It depends on what they decide. This is asking to have this opinion looked at.
- 6. Balster: Do you know of anything that is in place currently?
 - a. King: It creates this group to meet 6 month intervals after the completion of and the first game that occurs. There's nothing preemptive right now. It's unfortunate that they would put this off for now. They feel that they have dug for enough info and have hit a wall for now.
- 7. Whitesell: I sit on the fan experience committee right now and it looks at making athletic events and I am confused on if there will be

another committee. Blanche says there will be a committee starting the fall. Have you heard of it?

- a. King: I am not aware this but I emailed this to Blanche Hughes and hopefully she will let me know this.
- iii. Goldstone: I would like to make a friendly amendment to take the H out of my name'
- iv. Jordan: A Supreme Court case explains that a resolution cannot have binding effect.
- v. Bondi: I urge this resolution. I think it's amazing and I want to make sure the student voice is heard, especially in this topic, I would urge this goes back and be redrafted as a bill addressing the concern about previous speakers concern of overlapping of committees.
- vi. Balster: I wholeheartedly agree with previous speaker.
- vii. Hansen: When it comes to a bill, a bill is for an internal matter within ASCSU, something that ASCSU can do and a resolution is an opinion to external things that we can't make a change to.
- viii. Jordan: A resolution is an appropriate way to express this kind of opinion. Perhaps bringing another bill that does this binding would be beneficial.
- ix. Hansen: This is a good resolution as it is written but it you want binding, there should be a bill binding the executive branch.
- x. Laffey: I move to send this to university issues. (deleted)
- xi. Laffey: Regardless of where this goes, this needs to go a committee and there are some changes that need to be made. The points that have been made are valid and should be considered as said. I request the chair sends this to a committee immediately.
- xii. Whitesell: The committee I mentioned is called the new game day experience committee for 2 years so people from athletics and ASCSU and others will be looking at things like what the game day will look like and going through all of those details.
- xiii. King: I would hope this could be sent back to university issues.
- xiv. Sydoriak: have you talked to Jake Christensen?
 - 1. King: I have not yet. I was going to talk to him but I'm glad this is going back to committee and ill speak with him.
 - 2. Sydoriak: I would recommend doing that. There might be other ways to arrange this happening.
- xv. Li Puma: I send this to university issues.
- Laffey: I move to bring bill #4419, the long bill.
 - i. Vote: 15.0.2

- Bill #4419-FY16 Student Fee Package
 - i. Bondi: I move to adopt bill #4419.
 - ii. Li Puma: This is usually called the long bill. This is considerably shorter. This year, we reviewed the fee areas and looked at their mandatory increases and we can see for the 2016 fiscal year, if you are a full time student, anything in brackets shows a decrease and everything else is an increase. Some fees have been pulled out and put into RamRide account. ALVS will be a mandatory increase and a new resource request. Others requested resource requests. Interpersonal violence committee asked for a mandatory and resource request. Ramride needed a 30 cent increase for mandatory. With you all have the preview to vote on is \$28.48 and will be noting an increase from last year. Since the bonds were not issued last year, it will come into effect this year. There will be a \$114.42 increase to student fees. Totals for 11.3% increase it is looking for 3.7% confidence vote increases. Student safety looked for a resource increase for marketing materials for Reframe. For ALVS, their new resource request is looking for a new career advisor that is a veteran. This individual can only touch a certain group of veterans and it's almost nonexistent. They will be a CSU employee and will look at everything. Some skills they have learned through military life is hard to put on paper. Career center covers the other half of career advisor and a new industry clusters. We will have certain individuals within each college to have someone to go to. UCA is for production material costs, more plays, more theater time, and second, looking at making free tickets for any CSU student. SLiCE is a new resource request for hiring a new advisor and paid professional staff member that helps advice ASCSU. Looking at our bylaws, we followed these substantially. We had people ask how to talk to students more. Our change in the rolling vote allowed us to create weeks upon weeks to gather student input. We looked at every different fee area together. We did a lot more talk with the collegian and I got that info to the students so they could contact us. After last week, we did tabling events at the flea market and that was prior to making final votes. This is a vote of confidence that we did our jobs correctly.
 - 1. Balster: When we had the discussion about the biology building, there was some talk,
 - a. Li Puma: It's across all majors and by credit hour. When we looked at. We had strong desire for students that take 21 credit hours per semester and the university facilities fee made an 18 credit cap.

- iii. Jordan: I had the great pleasure of serving on the SFRB and I would like to give background on how we followed those bylaws. None of these increases were met with pure acceptance. All of them had discussions. Some departments waited weeks to hear back. Some people came back with what they thought was a decrease and after debate, this is ideal. We came up with as low as we possibly could. We followed our bylaws and I encourage a yes vote.
- iv. Laffey: I move to place this bill on expedited status.
 - 1. Laffey: I want to see this done tonight.
 - 2. Vote: 17.0.0
- v. Vote: 17.0.1

XVI. Announcements

- Hansen: Res 4422 went to the deans and the feedback I received is they are on board and this will be implemented.
- Williams: the event is called alpha sigma fries in Rolland Moore Park for 5 dollars.
- Whitesell: a couple of senators brought concerns about not having rape kits in fort Collins and I contacted the exec director of health network and she passed me on to Kathy siscneros from WGAC and they feel like it's best to not have the kits on campus because of the privacy issues. They took the stance they wouldn't think it's appropriate but Dr. Frank is working with community members. They are offering resources in the new banner health in Fort Collins soon.
- Laffey: You all may remember last semester we passed a bill about an office hour database, we requested someone to come present to us and we have received support from the admissions office and this will be heard in the committee of teaching and learning on May 4th. It is likely to pass and there is a 2 year process to get it fully implemented.
- Jordan: Next week the collegian is doing an article of the judicial branch.
- King: UFAB had their chair elections and we have a new chair, Senator Laffey as chair and myself as Vice Chair.
- Bondi: Due to the timeline involved with the Transfort, there is desire to get student input ASAP. Please talk to me if you are interested in participating in this with me.
- Lensky: The college council of business has had elections and they have a whole new board. The president is Maddi Book and I have their contact info if anyone needs it.

XVII. Roll Call

XVIII. Adjournment